Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
July 15, 2010
Members present were: Lori O’Hare, Barb Scott, Glen Scott, Barry Cooper, Pat Cooper, Jim Hatley, Jim Purdy, Pam Scott, Jack Busher and Mitch Martin.
The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm.
The minutes from the last meeting (June 2010) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote after a change was made in who attended the meeting

.
Reports
Treasurer’s Report:   Our current spending balance is $2,196.78 in the 1st Bank account.   We also  have the $5000+ in the CD.  There is $63 available from the CD to purchase passes for troops.  The board will decide later perhaps with some input from the anonymous donor how to get those passes to the soldiers.  Treasurer’s report as submitted by Barb Scott was accepted unanimously.  
Programs/Finance:  Glen is forming a committee to come up with a plan on what kind of memorial program we would like to have in place for donations.  An email was sent to the board and once he merges Jack’s email list with the membership roster he will send an email to the membership for interest.    
Membership:  No news.
Communications:  The website is being updated about every 2 weeks.  The next newsletter will come out in a few days.  Jack wants to double check the date of the Volunteer BBQ.     
Volunteer Update:  No July Volunteer meeting will be held.  All of the signs that have come in  have been put back that were damaged by weather thanks to Jim Purdy.  There were 5 trail days planned for June, 5 in July and August 28-29 will be a trail weekend to reroute a section of trail.     
Park Manager Update
Mitch has been busy meeting partners in the community.  The city has requested a presentation on August 12 on the status of the Top of the Mountain.  Dani is back at the park and getting into the swing of things.  Brian is out of town which is why he is not present this evening.  He is testing for a Senior Ranger position.  An application was completed for a 3 years trails grant for signage for the Top of the Mountain.  August 1 – end of Nov. is the period for applying for the state trails grant.  The plan is to work on the Old Dixon Historic Trail in 2011 and in 2012 work of the very top of the Mountain.  The Bike race that was held over a 3 day period generated good revenue for the park.  They sold at least $2300 in parks passes.  Mitch will contact Monique to find out where the Camper Services project is at in its progress.  
New business
Elections are just around the corner.  We have our Open Board meeting in September.  
Old Business

Jim Hatley has been working on the bear signs.  He got samples and estimates.  The cost will be $480 for the signs and about $120 for the hardware to mount them to the picnic tables.  He will send out an email to vote on approving the signs once he gets the final cost.

Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:45 pm.  Next meeting will be Aug 19, 2010 at 5:30 pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

